Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                             
September 21, 2010                             
Present:  Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins
Absent:  Warren Johnson
Call to Order
Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the meeting of August 17, 2010 were approved as circulated.

Old Business

Insurance of Village duplex units-the insurance packets have been mailed to the appropriate homeowners.  It was suggested that homeowners compare the policy with the ones they have at the present time and to consult their insurance agents regarding the differences and obtaining an H-06 policy for personal property within the home. There were questions and concerns that Barry Towers will pursue with the insurance company.  All questions should be directed to him by October 1, 2010. Some concerns voiced at the meeting:
1. Will the homeowners need to pay monthly, quarterly, semi-annually or annually?  Will they have a choice?

2. How was the square footage calculated?

3. If the porches and garages are included in the calculation, were they calculated at the same rate as the actual house?

Barry did question the Vacant Building Provision.  It was explained that the provision concerns any building (both units) that is entirely empty.
Landscaping project-Russo Landscaping assures us that the project will be completed by November 1 as requested. The work will be completed in sections.

Erosion on Ivy Lane-the erosion problem seems to have two causes:
1. The downspout on the house was not connected to the underground pipe which allowed the water to run down the hill rather that into the PVC pipe underground.

2. The driveway has a depression where water is accumulating and not draining away as it should. 

The solution would be to reconnect the downspout to the PVC pipe and insure that it will not come apart again and, cut out the depressed section of the driveway, repair and repave with a curb that will keep the water from pooling. In addition, add 1 ½ - 2 inch trap rock to the rock that is already there. The Board has requested an estimate for the work to be done.

New Business

None.
Homeowners’ Forum
R. Devlin of Astor Place has an animal under his deck and wants to know whose responsibility it is to remove it.  It was suggested that he contact the Property Manager.  If told it is the homeowner’s responsibility, he might try Animal Control or hire someone to remove it.
He also questioned the status of the deck at the large pond.  He was told that it has been tabled because the developer would not sign an agreement, although he states he is willing to reimburse the Conservancy after the work is completed. B. Towers will bring the issue before the Board again. Also, what is the status of the maintenance building?  It was reported that the homeowners want more information before voting.
S. Atwater suggested that the Board compare the Village management fees in relation to the other councils during the budget process. R. Ellis said he has that information and will share it.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Tuesday, October 19, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Barry Towers






